MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SILSDEN TOWN COUNCIL'S PLANNING COMMITTEE ON THURSDAY THE 17th July 2008

Present: Cllrs Trainor, Coward, Brown, Edwards and Savage

Commenced: 7.30pm Concluded:8.30pm

Cllrs Edwards in the Chair.

- 1. Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllrs Elsmore, Bottomley and Atkinson.
- 2. Declaration of interest None.
- 3. Public Adjournment None
- 4. Minutes of the last meeting 19/06/08 were signed as true
- 5. Comments made on the following applications: 08/03706/ful Beck House Fm, Low Lane Extension – No objections 08/02597/ful 3 Bolton Rd Change of use from office licence to private hire office – Objections site not suitable for loading and unloading on a public highway. Belton Road is not a suitable car parking facility. Grave highways concerns as office so near to a busy and often dangerous junction.
- 6. List of planning decision read out
- 7. Issued a cheque under clerk's delegated powers to BMDC in respect of planning application fee for £167.50.
- 8. Confirmed date of the next meeting as 18th of September 2008, will power to call an august meeting if plans not able to be done under delegated powers.

Being no further business the chair closed the meeting at 8.30pm.

Objects
Chair
18/09/08